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KENDALL COUNTY  
Historic Preservation Commission 

Kellogg Barn 
3507 Walker Road 
Yorkville, IL 60560 

6:00 p.m. 
September 16, 2024 

CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Jeff Wehrli called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.   

ROLL CALL 
Present: Jeff Wehrli (Chairman) Eric Bernacki, Elizabeth Flowers, and Marty Shanahan 
Absent: Kristine Heiman   
Also Present: Matt Asselmeier, Wanda A. Rolf, Dave Kellogg, and Lynn Kellogg 

NEW BUSINESS 
Tour of the Kellogg Barn 
Attendees toured the property, learned the history of barn, previous uses for the barn, and how the barn was 
constructed.  The barn was built in 1903.     

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Member Flowers made a motion, seconded by Member Shanahan, to approve the agenda.  With a voice vote of 
four (4) ayes, the motion carried.   

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Member Bernacki made a motion, seconded by Member Flowers, to approve the minutes from the June 17, 
2024, meeting, July 15, 2024, meeting, and August 19, 2024, gathering.  With a voice vote of four (4) ayes, the 
motion carried.   

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
Chairman Wehrli asked Member Flowers about the budget funding for the next project.  Member Flowers stated 
she did not know when the funding will be open for grants.  The Commission will discuss grants at a later date.   

PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 

NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Officers 
Member Bernacki made a motion, seconded by Chairman Wehrli, to nominate Member Shanahan to the 
position of Vice-Chair.  There were no other nominees.  With a voice vote of four (4) ayes, the motion carried.   

Member Flowers made a motion, seconded by Member Shanahan, to nominate Member Heiman to the position 
of Secretary.  There were no other nominees.  With a voice vote of four (4) ayes, the motion carried.   

Conference on Illinois History-October 3rd and 4th at the Abraham Lincoln Presidential Library 
The Commissioners reviewed information about the conference. 
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OLD BUSINESS  
Follow-Up Discussion of July 15, 2024, Historic Preservation Group Meeting and Plans for Future Meetings 
Chairman Wehrli stated that the July 15, 2024 meeting went well.  It was good to have the Coroner in 
attendance.  Chairman Wehrli would like to find a place to have winter meeting.  
 
Discussion of 13860 Fox Road 
Chariman Wehrli spoke about the tenant house and would like the Commission to tour it.  At this time, the 
house is having work done and will not be complete until later this fall. 
 
Discussion of Having Commission Meetings at Historic Locations in the County; Commission Could 
Determine Meeting Locations and Times 
Chairman Wehrli stated the Commission was still working on selecting locations. 
 
Discussion of Historic Structure Surveys 
Chairman Wehrli stated the Commission was waiting for the announcement of when the grant funding would 
become available.   

Discussion of Native American Tribes Associated with Kendall County 
Commissioners discussed having Native American Tribes speak about life at those times.  Wanda Rolf, Office 
Assistant, mentioned seeing and the article about Native American Storytelling by Chief White Winnebago.  
Chairman Wehrli stated that he would like to see if this gentleman would like to attend one (1) of the 
Commission’s meetings. 

Discussion of Cemeteries 
Commissioners reviewed the map and list of cemeteries and cemetery information from Roger Matile.   
Chairman Wehrli stated that there was good work done with the cemeteries.   

Chairman Wehrli stated Lyons Farm is having a 50th Fall Festival on September 28th and 29th.       

CORRESPONDENCE 
June 4, 2024, Letter from Alphonse I. Johnson Pertaining to 1847 Stone 2-1/2 Story Farmhouse Built by the 
Sherrill Family 
Commissioners reviewed the letter. 
 
June 22, 2024, Email from the Edith Farnsworth House 
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
July 11, 2024, Why All The Stress About Post-Tensioned Buildings Webinar Email 
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
July 23, 2024, Email from the Edith Farnsworth House 
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
August 13, 2024, Conservation of Glass in Modernist Architecture Webinar Email 
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
August 2024 Edition of the Bell Tower 
Commissioners reviewed the newsletter. 
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September 9, 2024, Email from the Edith Farnsworth House 
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
September 10, 2024, Email from WJE Regarding Rainscreen Cladding in Historic Terra Cotta Assemblies 
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 
 
Chairman Wehrli spoke about preparing the calendar for next year.  Member Bernacki asked if the time can be 
earlier.  All the attendees stated that 5:30 p.m. would work for them.  Commissioners will discuss this time 
change at the October meeting. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Member Flowers made a motion, seconded by Member Shanahan, to adjourn.  With a voice vote of four (4) 
ayes, the motion carried.  The Historic Preservation Commission adjourned at 6:41 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Wanda A. Rolf 
Administrative Assistant 
 
Enc. 
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